DEPARTMENT of PUBLIC WORKS County of Lassen

LARRY MILLAR, Director
Public Works/Road/Transportation 707 Nevada Street, Suite 4
County Engineer Susanville, CA 96130

& 530) 251-8288

B-1 FAX: (530) 251-2675

2018/304

November 13, 2018

TO: Board of Supervisors
FROM: Larry Millar, Director

SUBJECT: Surplus 1992 Ford Ranger (P-33) to Lassen County Waterworks District 1

RECOMMENDATION: That the Board of Supervisors authorize the Public Works Department to
surplus a 1992 Ford Ranger (P-33) to Lassen County Waterworks District 1.

DISCUSSION: The Road Department has recently replaced a 1992 Ford Ranger (P-33), which is in a
usable fair condition.

The Lassen County Waterworks District 1 (Bieber) has requested that the County consider the
surplus/sale of this vehicle to the Lassen County Waterworks District 1 for a price of $500.00. See

attached letter.

This price is consistent with what could be expected if this truck was sold in a local surplus sale.

The Department recommends that we surplus/sale this vehicle to the Lassen County Waterworks
District 1.

The Lassen County Waterworks District 1 agrees to accept this vehicle as is and understands that the
Public Works Department is not responsible for any future repairs or maintenance.

ALTERNATIVES: Not approve

FINANCIAL IMPACT: $500.00 revenue to the Road Budget, Fund 122-1221.
OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT: Lagsen County Waterworks.Djstrict 1
DEPARTMENTAL APPROVAL: /@\/ @, Cnﬂﬁ
REVIEWED FOR AGENDA: /
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Lassen County Waterworks District |
PO Box 363
Bieber, California

530-294-5524

October 1, 2018

Lassen County Waterworks District I, is a small Water and Sewer District located in
Bieber. The District is funded and runs solely on revenue from water and sewer rates from the
local residents within the District service area. LCWD has one vehicle for carrying out District
functions and duties. This pick up is a valuable asset to the District. The only problem with it is
that it is only two-wheel drive. A four-wheel drive vehicle would be nice for winter conditions.

The Lassen County Road Department has a 1992 Ford Ranger that they are willing to
part with. It would be a great asset to the Water District to be able to obtain this vehicle to

carry out field work as well as other District duties.

Lassen County Waterworks District | would like to offer Lassen County Road Department
$500.00, Five Hundred and 00/xx for the purchase of said vehicle. These funds could be
transferred from LCWD account directly to County Road Department account as it has been
done in the past. It would then be the responsibility of Lassen County Waterworks to handle
and pay for the title transfer, and the ongoing insurance for this vehicle.

Thank you very much for your consideration.
Sincerely, Lassen County Waterworks District |
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